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NEWSLETTER No 4 2021 APRIL 

CENTRE INFORMATION 

CONTINUOUS IMPROVEMENT  
During March educators completed their 

professional appraisals with Mr John and Miss 

Maree. This is an opportunity for educators to 

showcase their skills and for our centre to 

develop forward planning strategies as we plan 

for Professional Development opportunities to 

support children and families in our care. Each 

educator has completed Munch and Move 

training to support healthy eating and active 

movements. E- Learning from the Office of the 

Children Guardian on safe environments for 

children and mandatory reporting guidelines has 

been completed by all educators. Be You is a 

current centre initiative to support educators 

awareness of metal heath and promoting healthy 

mindsets as we care for children. 

 
Miss Jaina attended Virtual Conference 

Healthy Eating and Active Play on Tuesday 

10th March as part of our development to lead 

educators to support children and families to 

choose healthy foods and drinks and to engage 

children in active movement each day.  All 

educators will receive highlights from this 

conference during our April staff meeting to 

support children across all rooms.  
(NQA 1,2,3, 5, 6, &7 
CELEBRATING EASTER  

EASTER HAT PARADE  29th-1st April  
LET YOUR CREATIVITY SHINE . We 

encourage families to spend time at home with 

their child to 

create their 

very own 

Easter hat for 

our Easter hat 

Parade. Every day at 10:30 the 

children will parade their 

exclusive creations. Parents are invited to attend 

each day to see the children as they parade their 

hats. Each child will receive a Certificate for 

their  efforts. So,  get creative . The Easter 

Bunny will be so pleased.  (NQA 1, 2, 5,  6, &7) 

EASTER RAFFLE TICKETS  
Our Easter Raffle will be Drawn on Wednesday 

31st March. We ask that all families support the 

centre by purchasing Easter raffle tickets. 

Booklets are $10. Money raised will be used for 

outdoor equipment to support all children as they 

develop their fundamental movement skills. 

 
EASTER BREAK CLOSE DOWN  
Our centre will be closed on Friday 2nd April 

and will reopen on Tuesday 6th April  . We 

wish all our families a very happy Easter 

SCHOOLS 

CLEAN UP 

5th March  

Looking after our indoor 

and outdoor spaces is a 

great hands on practical 

educational experience as 

well as building teamwork 

skills.  Building childrenôs 

awareness to develop an 

understanding of their 

cation is important as we 

work with children to 

understand how our action 

affect the environment in 

which we live . On Friday, 

the children assisted in 

cleaning our outdoor 

spaces by sweeping , 

dusting and vacuuming 

up the sand. The 

children carefully 

placed back our rocks 



in our creek and were delighted with their 

achievements. 

These activities build resilience, responsibility 

and care as children learn to care and become 

respectful towards the day-to-day items that they 

play with. We encourage families to support 

children by offering them simple tasks to 

compete at home as they develop their sense of 

responsibility. (NQA 1, 2, 3, 5, 6, &7) 

UNDER THE SEA SHOW 10th March  

Who knew that so many 

creatures lived in our waterways, 

sand dunes and coastal rock 

platforms! The children were 

delighted to explore this hands-

on incursion as they held live 

starfish , sea urchins and crabs 

that had made their 

home in  the shells of 

other sea creatures. The 

children really enjoyed 

walking like crabs, and 

they discovered 

animals that lived in the water, in the sand and 

on the rocks. Placing their faces in the jaws of a 

shark with sharp teeth was a highlight and the 

children really loved seeing nemo as he swirled 

around in his own private fish tank.  

The Busy Beeôs enjoyed naming the different 

creatures from the day, recapping on the 

different facts they had learnt from the morning. 

Javier pointed out that the Squid has a hidden 

bone inside the middle of its body, whilst Molly 

was able to remind us that Starfish can actually 

walk! It was great watching the children respect 

the sea creatures, using their index finger to 

touch them so that they would not  disturb them 

whilst they explore these sea creatures. 

INTERNATIONL PI DAY 12 th March  
Pi Day is a day worth celebrating! Pi, also 

known by the Greek letter ñˊ,ò is a constant 

value used in math that represents the ratio of a 

circumference of a circle to its diameter, which 

is just about 3.14é.15é9265359é (and so on). 

The 14th of March is also Albert Einsteinôs 

birthday.  Using mathematics with children build 

their awareness of shapes within our 

environment and Pi day was all about circles. 

The children in the Busy Beesô room participated 

in  drawing circles, tracing circles and placing 

pom poms carefully around the circumference of 

a circle as well as finding circles in their 

environment. The children quickly pointed to the 

sun and our outdoor hula hoops.  

ST PATRICKS DAY 17th March  
Some very sneaky Leprechauns made their way 

into JumpStart 4 Kids as we Celebrated Ireland. 

Mollyôs mum Sarah read a book from Ireland 

Titled óJamie OôRourke and the Big Potatoô. Itôs 

a story about Jamie O'Rourke, who is the laziest 

man in all of Ireland, far too 

lazy to help his 

wife on their 

farm. Then, after 

a chance 

encounter with a 

leprechaun, 

Jamie finds himself growing the 

biggest potato in the world. But what will 

happen when the potato grows too large for 

Jamie and the villagers to handle?  
We gathered together 

in the Busy Beeôs room as we listened to Jamie 

OôRourkeôs fate. Molly was very proud to see 

her Mum sit at the front of the group and share 

this family favourite. The children continued to 

discuss the story throughout the day. We have 
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continued to read the story here at Jumpstart as 

Mollyôs family kindly donated this book to share  

with the children  as part of our St Patricks Day 

celebrations.  The Possums made Green 

Leprechaun  pancakes while the Busy Bees made  

green mac and cheese and the Bunyips delighted 

in making green covered pretzels that 

represented luck  clovers. Letôs hope our 

JumpStart Leprechauns made all our wishes 

come true.   

 

HARMONY DAY 19 th March 
Orange signifies social communication and 

meaningful conversations that allows each 

culture to share their ideas and encourages 

mutual respect. We are fortunate to have such a 

rich cultural diversity at Jumpstart 4 Kids. To 

celebrate Harmony Day, Miss Manu, Miss Isha  

and Miss Rhiannon wore traditional Indian dress. 

The Busy Beesô completed a Harmony Day 

cutting activity for ñHolding Handsò. The  

Bunyips listened to traditional musical 

instrument stencils and decorated them with 

yellow play dough. The Possums enjoyed 

colouring in ñHats Around the Worldò. Together 

all the children danced to a variety of multi-

cultural songs during our Music and Movement. 

We sang ñTaba Nabaò by Christine Anu, and an 

old Indian childrenôs classic song called ñLakdi 

ki Kathiò and used the horse sticks to 

impersonate the rocking movement of the horse. 

The Busy Beesô enjoyed completing their ñDove 

paintingò using rainbow colour paint. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OUR CHANGING WEATHER  

Our climate is forever changing . For World 

meteorological day the children explored how to 

make a rain cloud and measured rainfall by using 

a variety of sustainable 

containers to measure rainfall 

over a designated time period. 

The children discussed the 

concepts or more or less as 

they poured the rainwater 

between different containers.  

Many of the children 

discussed how 

water had 

spilled over the 

Dam wall and 

caused 

flooding. With 

such inquisitive 

minds they 

decided to build a dam of their own in 

the sand pit!  Our outside windmill 

was used to show wind direction  as 

the children screamed when the 

windmill spun and turned with the 

wind. 

ROOM STIMULUS AREAS:  

BUSY BEES: 

1. Easter  

2. Five Senses  

3. Planets  

4. Community helpers  
Throughout the month of March, the Busy Beeôs 

focused on Our Environment, Sea Animals, 

Farm & Wild Animals. We created an indoor 

environment by collecting natural resources from 

the outdoor environment. These items were 

bought to complete a ósink or floatô table top 



activity. The Bees  were able to discuss their 

plans, opinions, observations, and predictions as  

different items were put into the water tubs. The  

children kept their rubbish and packaging from 

their lunchboxes and were then able to sort them 

into the designated recycling bins .Yellow 

recycling bin, Red general rubbish bin or the 

worm farm bin. It was great listening to their 

questions and answers towards the topic, coming 

up with some challenges as we had some 

different rubbish to sort.  

We focused on our 

sea life projects, 

with the Beeôs 

enjoying weighing 

different sized 

shapes we have in 

the room. It was 

great listening to 

the children use their hypothesis skills, 

discussing their predictions towards which one 

was going to be the heaviest compared to others.  

Once we came inside from our Sea Life show, 

the children requested a Sea song, we then found 

one which had the Beeôs up and moving and 

were able to enjoy the different FMS that were 

incorporated in the song. We have now 

memorised the entire song with it being part of 

our afternoon music and movement routine.  

We also made our very 

own óJellyfish in a Bottleô 

using a small plastic bag, 

placed inside a bottle filled 

with water and blue food 

colouring. The Beeôs found 

this fascinating and 

continued to discuss the 

science experiment days 

after.  

Our Wild and Farm animal projects were also a 

success, with the children using their own 

measuring tapes to measure different farm 

animals, using 

different measuring 

concepts and 

discussing the 

different lengths 

they were coming 

up with.  

 

For the month of April, we will be focusing on 

our Easter Festivities. We have been curious 

towards our senses, so we have decided to 

concentrate on different projects where we can 

explore our sight, smell, sound, touch and taste. 

We will be exploring different foods that could 

make our taste buds go a bit crazy! Such as 

lemons!  

We will then be investigating the life cycle of 

plants  and the meaning behind Earth  day which 

will be falling on that week.  

We will explore the role that the Ambulance 

Service takes within our community as our 

children have really enjoyed playing  with our 

doctors and emergency services equipment.  
(NQA 1,2,3,4, 5, 6, &7) 

SCHOOL READINESS FOCUS 
LITERACY FOCUS. THE SOUNDS THAT 

OUR LETTERS MAKE PHONICS  

First two weeks of April  the Busy Bees will 

revise the letters and letter sounds they have 

been learning  during the first Term. We will do 

this thorough play-based learning experiences 

such as making letters using play dough, fishing 

the letters and identifying the letter sound.   Last 

two week of April, the 

Bees will be focusing on 

the letters L, and U. They 

will be encouraged to 

identify the different 

letters during different 

learning activities, as well 

as sounding the letters 

out. The Beeôs will be 

encouraged to participate 

in small group games of Letter Bingo, small 

groups of Memory letter games using site word 

cards. The Beeôs will also be involved in 

different sensory games such as writing their 

names in sand trays, also following dotted name 

cards practicing their pincer grip skills. 

NUMERACY  

During the first two week of April Busy bees 

will revise all the numbers they learn during the 

Term 1 and then with the last two weeks the 

Beeôs will be focusing on the numbers 11, and 

12. We will be 

participating in 

different activities 

such as Number 

Bingo, using 

Bingo cards and 

coloured counters 

to mark the 

numbers. The Bees can use their FMS to jump, 

hop and skip to the designated number marked in 

the room. We will be creating our own óTwisterô 

like game where we need to put our arms and 

legs on the number circle which is called out at 
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the time. The Beeôs will be encouraged to write 

numbers using dotted 

number activities.  

CONCEPT 

We will be focusing  on 

Semi Circles and Squares. 

Our  colours will be white 

and red along with revising 

the colour and shapes we 

learn during the  

Term 1. The Bees  will be 

encouraged to participate in  memory matching  

using picture cards to memorise different shapes. 

They will be encouraged to use their pincer grip 

skills to trace over the focus shapes using dotted 

stencils, then challenging themselves to free 

draw them using whiteboards and sand boards.   

SIGHTWORDS 

WK3 Not  Can  

WK4 Two Make 

These will be introduced to children through 

phonics stories, flashcards, bingo games and 

Matching cards. Supporting these words at home 

is a great experience for children. If families 

would like to borrow flash cards at home for 

children, please speak with educators. These are 

available as take-home resources with a deposit 

of $2 which will be retuned once cards are 

returned to the centre in the original condition. 
(NQA 1,2, 3, 5, 6, &7) 
BUSY BEES HEALTHY 

ADVENTURES BOOK  
Our Pear and Healthy Eating 

Adventure book will be visiting 

Ryker & Roksana for the 

beginning of April! We look 

forward to seeing some photos of 

you demonstrating some healthy 

adventures at home. 

COMPANION BEARS  

Busy Bees 
SCHOOL GIRL JESSICA  School Girl Jessica 

is looking forward to 

visiting the homes of 

Millie & Neil! We look 

forward to hearing about 

all the lovely adventures you 

got up to along with some 

photos!   

Possumôs 
Nurse Natasha will be looking forward to going 

home to visit Stella and Tobias over the month 

of April and we hope you have wonderful 

adventures together and we would like to see 

some photos pleaseJ 

Paramedic Pete will be visiting Linaya and Isaac 

and he is so happy to be able to spend time with 

them and we canôt wait to see your photosJ  

Our Companion Bears represent people in our 

community who help and learn new skills every 

day. Paramedic Pete and Nurse Natasha are the 

Playful Possums companion Bears and School 

girl Jessica is the Companion Bear for the Busy 

bee. Each week children across these rooms will 

take a Bear home for 1 week. Each Bear comes 

with their own special bag and book to record 

their adventures at your home, so please take a 

few snap shots to paste into your Companion 

Bears book to share with us. Fun adventures, 

special activities, and how you cared for our 

Bears is really important.  
PLEASE DO NOT PLACE our BEARS IN THE 

BATH OR NEAR WATER. They have not had 

their swimming lessons YET! Please return each 

Bear in the state that you received it. (NQA 1, 2, 5, 6, 

& 7) 

ROOM STIMULUS  for April  

PLAYFUL POSSUM 

Week 1 &  2- Dinosaurôs 

Week 3 & 4- Transport  
During the month of March, 

the Possums learnt about under the sea, St 

Patrickôs Day, Harmony day and Easter. 

For our learning of under the sea the children 

painted fish which were added to our aquarium 

that we had made. Our hands on incursion 

allowed the children to 

touch the sea animals in 

the pool. We read the 

stories Smiley shark, 

The Mighty Splash and 

My Octopus Arms 

which the children 

really enjoyed and 

were actively 

involved in the story. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&source=images&cd=&docid=ruDBjN_s14ZmBM&tbnid=tiGbqjheGxwPyM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://theconversation.com/worth-a-thousand-words-the-top-10-best-australian-childrens-picture-books-11359&ei=naW1UemVNo3mkgWQnYDwCA&bvm=bv.47534661,d.dGI&psig=AFQjCNEyNUa0Gh_5WHSwUGDenXCz4-593w&ust=13709452


For St Patrick ôs Day the children did Shamrock 

paintings and dressed up in the colour green 

developing their understanding of the 

celebration. For our celebration of Harmony 

Day, the possums listened to multicultural music 

from around the world and we read the stories 

Little Nicôs big day and Malalaôs magic pencil. 

At the end of March, we celebrated Easter by 

reading Easter stories such as, Rabbitôs donôt lay 

eggs, The very hungry caterpillar Easter colours, 

Easter egg hunt and Aussie Easter hat parade. 

The children also created their Easter egg 

baskets ready for the Easter Bunny. 

NUMERACY - For our numeracy learning the 

Possumôs will be focusing on the numbers 6 & 7 

LITERACY - Our letter focus will be letters 

Ff &Gg. 

Concepts- We will be learning all about the 

colour purple & orange and the shapes triangle 

and oval.  

Once again, the Possumôs will be very 

productive over the month of April and they will 

be working towards their goals and 

developmental milestones. If you have any 

questions please feel free to speak to the 

Possumôs Educators Miss Michelle, Miss Manu 

and Miss Jamie. (NQA 1, 5, 6, &7) 

 

BABY BUNYIPS STIMULUS:  

Week:  1 & 2: Nature 

Week:  3 & 4 : Anzac Day 
During the month of March, the 

Bunyips learnt about under the sea 

creatures, Easter, Harmony day and St Patrickôs 

Day. When the children learnt about under the 

sea they participated in various activities such as 

shaving foam and blue paint, Sea creatures in 

sand and water, painting different sea creatures 

as they named them and sang different sea 

creature songs such as a sailor went to sea and I 

caught a fish alive. Towards the end of March 

we began celebrating Easter. Miss Samantha 

decorated some of the room with Easter 

decorations and has been reading the story 

ñWeôre going on an egg huntò which they 

children have been enjoying. During the month 

of April we will be learning about Nature and 

Anzac day. Educators within the room will set 

up activities to do with nature such as painting 

with leaves, Exploring different natural 

materials, looking at nature books and so much 

more!. In the two last weeks 

of April we will be 

celebrating Anzac Day and 

participating in the minute of 

silence to pay our respects to 

the Anzac. Miss Samantha 

and Miss Sara will discuss 

with the children what 

Anzac day is about by reading stories to them 

and painting poppies.  

NUMERACY  

Week 1 & 2 :  Number 4 

Week 3 & 4:  Number 5 
During the month of March the children learnt 

the numbers 2 and 3. Miss Samantha and Miss 

Sara set up numerous activities such as drawing 

and writing in shaving foam and paint. Counting 

to 2 and 3 in group time and looking at flash 

cards to recognise the number 2 and 3. During 

April the children will be 

learning the numbers 4 and 

5. Educators in the room 

will set up activities such 

as counting, looking at 

flash cards and trying to 

draw and write the number 4 and 5.  

LITERACY  

Week 13/14: Hat 

Week 15/16: Up 
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During the month of March the children learnt 

the words Drink and No. Miss Samantha and 

Miss Sara taught the children how to pronounce 

the word drink and no and 

showing the children how 

to use it in a phrase such 

as ñDrink pleaseò  and 

ñNo, I donôt like itò . 

During April the children 

will be learning the words Hat and Up. Miss 

Samantha and Miss Sara will be teaching the 

children how to pronounce and use these  words 

in a phrase such as ñHat pleaseò and ñLook up 

é skyò.  (NQA 1, 5, 6, &7) 

YARNING BOOK  
During the month of March the yarning book 

went to the yarning book went to Gautham and 

Jackson. When Gautham bought the book back 

he shared the adventures he went on over the 

weekend. He went to an apple farm and picked 

apples and went on a bush walk with his mum 

and dad. When Jackson bought the book back 

heééé 

 

OUTDOOR PLAY FUNDAMENTAL 

MOVEMENT  
During the month of March, Miss Jamie 

implemented activities onto 

the outdoor program specific 

to óleapingô. The children 

partook in scheduled 

experiences including 

hurdles, leap frog, long 

jump, leaping through 

hula hoops, leaping 

onto different coloured 

islands. The children 

also participated in 

afternoon group games, 

where they did musical 

statues, but instead of dancing, they were leaping 

around with their friends. The children really 

enjoyed leaping this month and enjoyed 

participating in the long jump, where the 

children revealed their competitive side, 

attempting to jump further than their peers.  

During the Month of April, the children will be 

focusing on ójumpingô as their  fundamental 

movement. Activities 

that will further 

developing their 

jumping skills will 

include; jumping of the 

balancing beams, 

obstacle course involving jumping, who can 

jump the highest, marking their results on the 

wall using tape, kangaroo relay, lily pad 

jumping, etc.  These activities will challenge the 

children by allowing them to participate in a 

variety of activities to make jumping fun and 

exciting! (NQA 1, 5, 6, &7) 

OUTDOOR STEM  
In the outdoor 

environment, 

the children 

participate in 

weekly stem 

activities 

(science, 

technology, 

engineering and maths). Last month the children 

partook in the following experiences; water an 

oil in jars, melting animals in ice and detergent, 

grocery shopping with cash registers and food, 

sensory containers with natural materials, 

painting with natural materials, painting with tea 

bags + coffee, washing the sea shells in water 

using tooth brushes, pom pom drop using 

recycled paper towel rolls and salt painting.  

 

Children worked alongside educators to 

participate in these activities in small groups, 

where educators were 

encour

aged to 

ask 

open 

ended 

questions, as well as high 

order questioning to extend 

on the childrenôs learning.  

 

These activities supported the children to 

develop their dispositions for learning such as 

commitment, enthusiasm, persistence, 



imagination and reflexivity as well as their 

communication skills, both verbal and non-

verbal. Our mirror activity fascinated the 

Bunyips as well as our bees as they duplicated 

images across the safety glass. (NQA 1, 5, 6, &7) 

PARTNERSHIPS WITH FAMILIES  

EAT A RAINBOW  ORANGE AND 

YELLOW  
Carrots; Rockmelon; 

Lemons; Sweet 

potato. 

Pumpkin; Pineapples; 

Mangoes; Corn ; 

Oranges; Squash; 

Peaches; Nectarines.  

Apricots and Grapefruit These healthy fruits and 

vegetables contain vitamin A, which helps 

maintain healthy mucous membranes and 

healthy eyes.  Letôs boost our eyes this Month by 

eating a variety of yellow- and orange-coloured 

fruits and vegetables. (NQA 2, 5, 6, &7) 

HEALTHY EATING CHAMPIONS  
This Month we wish to give the 

following families praise for their 

outstanding lunch box creations.  

Busy Bees- Maisie, Millie, 

Mayara, Javier 

Possums- Stella, Arya, Linaya and Isaac 

Bunyips ï Jackson , Eva , Gautam and Ezra 

PARENT FORUM HIGHLIGHTS  
We thank our families for taking the time to 

speak with us and offering 

suggestions. Parents were 

overwhelmingly exited to be 

able to enter the service and 

connect personally with 

educators. We reinforced the 

importance of daily 

conversations and welcomed 

feedback in respect to educators greetings during 

arrivals and departures. Families were  reassured 

that developmental 

screeners were being 

completed for children 

and that additional 

parent gatherings would 

be increased to allow 

more families to participate.  
 For our Motherôs Day Afternoon Tea we will 

host 2 afternoons to allow more families to 

attend . Families are supportive of our Art and 

craft fundraiser, instead of a Cadbury fundraiser . 

Families have enjoyed the Colours of a rainbow 

challenge to promote healthy fruits and 

vegetables. Miss Maree displayed the  Child 

Safety books to families from the childrenôs 

guardian which will be on display for families to 

view prior to the implementation into program, . 

We invite families to view these books and to 

offer any feedback. We have a number of 

children with allergies , anaphylaxis 

and asthma . The Wiggles 

Birthday Book  from Allergy 

and 

Anaphyl

axis 

Australia  

was shown to families that 

will support childrenôs understanding of allergies  

amongst their peers.  (NQA 1, 2, 6, &7) 

PRESCHOOL PHOTOS 27th & 30th 

April  
Parents will receive Preschool Photo envelopes 

in the first week of April. We asked that families 

use credit card details for their purchases as 

envelopes are provided directly to the 

photographer. Please return all envelopes by 

Friday 16th April  (NQA 1, 5, 6, &7) 

MOTHERS DAY AFTERNOON TEA  
Wednesday 5th and Friday 7th May. Two 

afternoon tea experiences at 4:15 pm . We hope 

all our families can schedule this date .  

 
Possums  Jorawar 6th  &  Nathaniel 7th 

Bees ï Millie  9th  , Veeraj 10th & Vedavyasa 29th  

FINAL THOUGHT  

There are many cultural differences 

ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǳǎΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜΩƭƭ find a lot of 

similarities too. 

JUMPSTART 4 KIDS 

STAFF 


